KISKIMINETAS TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
Special Public meeting
04/29/2024

CALL TO ORDER:                						TIME: 7:00pm			

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:
			 
ROLL CALL:	Present: Bryan Eckenrode, Brittany Hilliard, Mary Long, Chuck Rodnicki, Mark Kendall
		Absent: None.

The purpose of this meeting is to gather information for a possible merger of the Kiskiminetas Township Police Department with the Southern Armstrong Regional Police department. This meeting was called by the majority of the Board and is duly advertised in the local paper, as well as the Townships’ website, complying with all applicable PA Acts.
PUBLIC COMMENT:  Chief Fabec (Southern Armstrong Regional Police dept.) Addressed the Audience and fielded questions from the public.
Donna Casella- 960 Casella Lane, Apollo had Union questions, Police officer full time vs part time issues.
Nola Anthony- 971 Casella Lane, Apollo does not agree with a police dept. merger
Mike Mollick- 56 Florida avenue, Apollo reserved comments
Mary Ralston- 1140 Claypool Lane, Vandergrift parks Township Supervisor had comments and Officer Pension comments.
Terri Rodnicki- 1005 Cass Road, Apollo opposes the Police merger; wants a local only police department.
Lisa Kuntz- 437 Kings Road, Apollo commented out current police department is strong, don’t need to merge. Also, commented on officers traveling to new areas.
Ronda Dunmire- Sugar Hollow Road, Apollo her questions were answered previously.
Dan Marangoni- Old State Road, Apollo, PA wants this merger issue to be on a referendum ballot for the public to vote on.
Jim Chikar- 1082 Old State Road, Apollo questions about the police dept remodel, budgetary comments, etc.
Debbie Stankus, North Apollo comments on North Apollos position in a merger.
Donna Fave- wants to know the contracted price for service before decision is made.
Ron Baker-commented on wanting to know the net worth of the Police department as is now.
Charles Stull- Commission Chairman of the Southern Armstrong regional Police dept- commented on the force and the benefits of regionalization.
Sharon long- Gilpin Township Supervisor- commented on the monetary benefits of regionalization.
Sue Bachman- commented on the new Board, Solicitor. Board needs time to make major decisions.
Carol Fenyes-Ford City Boro Council President-commented on the benefits and money savings realized by merging Police departments.
Zach Jones- Vice Chairman, Southern Armstrong Police Commission commented merging departments takes away stress from participating municipalities and Police Officers are for it.
Susan Bell- North Apollo commented on what will happen when north Apollo’s Police Contract expires.
Kim Zelonka commented on police coverage and what is the plan.
Rob Gibbons commented on Kiskiminetas Supervisors role in making these decisions and voting on the public’s behalf.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:       Motion to enter Executive Session:
Motion: Brittany Hilliard		Second: Bryan Eckenrode		Time: 8:35 p.m.
Discussed personnel and legal issues-Motion to exit Executive Session:
Motion: Chuck Rodnicki			Second:	Mark Kendall			Time: 8:58 p.m.	
MOTION TO ADJOURN:
Motion:	 Mary Long		Second:	 Bryan Eckenrode		Time:  8:59 p.m.
(seal)

____________________________
Patrick J Bono, MPA
Kiskiminetas Township
Secretary/Treasurer

